HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Steering Committee
Thursday, November 19, 2009
3:00 – 5:00 PM

25 Van Ness Avenue, Suite 330A
Action Minutes
Members Present:  Grant Colfax, Isela González, Ben Hayes, John Newmeyer, 
Members Absent:  Frank Strona and Tonya Williams
Guest Present: Weihaur Lau
Staff present:  Vincent Fuqua (HPS), Eileen Loughran (HPS), Tracey Packer (HPS), Kathleen Roe (Process Evaluation)
1.  Welcome, Announcements, and Changes
· Isela reminded the group that HPPC & Steering facilitation rotates amongst Co-chairs monthly basis.  
· Ben explained that Weihaur will be sitting at the table as a guest today, and that he is able to participate in discussion but will not be able to vote.  Ben reminded the group that Weihaur was previously on Steering as the representative of the SIE committee but that committee has finished for the year.
· Isela announced that Co-chairs have reviewed the committee choice list, and have finalized the 2010 committee assignments. Eileen will be notifying members through email. Committee staff will schedule meetings for January 2010.

· The deadline for submitting written testimony for the National HIV/AIDS Strategy has been extended until November 30th.  The Office of National AIDS Policy (ONAP) is seeking written testimony via their “Call to Action” website no later than November 30, 2009.  Comments can be submitted via the website, http://www.whitehouse.gov/administration/eop/onap/action.
· Vincent announced that he has had an abstract accepted on Black Men’s Testing for the 2010 Black Gay Research Summit which will be held in January in Atlanta. This one day research summit is designed to highlight the work of scholars and creative artists who examine the lives of Black gay men.
· Grant announced that there will be a World AIDS Day Symposium and Observance on Tuesday, December 1, from 2-5 at UCSF Parnassus Campus.
· Grant announced that a plan is in place for Process evaluation for 2010. Harder & Co. will have an evaluation team which will handle the evaluation of the meetings. As part of the transition plan, Kathleen will develop a closing memo to highlight areas for the team to keep on the forefront.  Grant added that this announcement will be included in the December Co-chairs report, and made verbally.
2. Public Comment
None
3.  Member Response to Public Comment
None
4.  Review and Approval of 10/22/2009 minutes
A motion to approve the minutes was made by Grant with a second by John.  The 10/22/2009 Steering minutes were approved by roll call vote.
	Grant Colfax
	Y

	Isela González
	Y

	Ben Hayes
	Y

	John Newmeyer
	Y

	Frank Strona
	Absent

	Tonya Williams
	Absent

	
	

	Vincent Fuqua
	**********************

	Eileen Loughran
	**********************

	Israel Nieves
	**********************


5.  Review of November 12th HPPC Meeting
Overall this was a good meeting. Co-chairs appreciate the feedback from the evaluations. Isela explained that the Co-chairs take the comments seriously, so we encourage everyone to continue to use both of evaluations or 3x5 cards to raise any questions or concerns. Follow-up from HPPC Meeting              
· Process Evaluation

       Kathleen added that the balance of the “2010 Scope of Work” presentation and the    

             “Celebrating 15 Years in Community Planning” presentation was very effective and well 

              received by new and seasoned members. She highlighted that it is important to draw on 

              history and acknowledge how important members are and the importance of the work they 

              do.  Kathleen added that it is good for new members to have this context, and that 

              it was a bridge for new and seasoned members. She added that we should use this as a 
              standard for November when we have the new members at the table for the 1st time. She    

              added that we have a system that works really well, for example, Eileen and Ben stepping in 
              to answer the Scope of Work questions, that we need to strive to maintain this.

· Follow-up from HPPC Meeting
             None
6.  Co-chairs/Steering Committee Business
This agenda item was covered by Grant and Tracey.  
· Federal, State, City Updates
             Grant gave an update on the budget.  He explained that the mayor has proposed backfilling 
             the State cuts to HIV prevention.  This is great news!  The next step in the process is that the 
             proposed budget gets sent to the Board of Supervisors.  Grant added that he will let the 
             Council know as soon as he hears official update on funding. He added that the State cuts
             will not have to be implemented this year.

· Grant announced that he attended a recent National AIDS Strategy meeting in Washington, DC. He gave an update on the 2010 Plan, and the priorities in San Francisco.
· Committee Updates (Written Report)

A written report has been sent out to Steering members.  There are a few copies available for anyone that has not received it.
Eileen added that she had been invited by Membership Co-chairs and staff to meet with the facilitator for the PIR training, Tanya Mayo of the Dept. of Children, Youth, and Their Families. The final details for the training and the room setup have been

planned.  Eileen added that since Kathleen will be participating in the activity, Membership committee will be in charge of evaluation of the training.

· Attendance Updates

             Eileen gave an attendance update stating that one member has exceeded the number of 

             allowable absences. She has been offered emeritus status. Eileen added that Betty will be 
             sending the Attendance report out on Friday.  
7.  Review List of Possible Issues to be reviewed by 2010 Policies & Procedures (P & P)  

    Committee
Eileen explained that she has compiled a list of P& P issues that have come up over the past two years.  She asked Steering to review the list to see if anything is missing.  This list will be shared with the consultant to prepare for the January meeting. 
A few items were added to the list, including: how do we ensure that there is representation of HIV+ folks on the Council, incentive for agencies to have staff on HPPC during agency time, attendance policy specifically consecutive meetings, and flexibility for members that do not work for HIV specific agencies because it is problematic to attend meetings during work hours.

A member also mentioned that perhaps we should put something in the policy about time commitment necessary for participating on the Council. It was noted that the interview panel does touch on this issue, but perhaps there should be more enhanced questions regarding an individual’s availability to participate on the Council and a committee.

Eileen will update the list and share with Harder & Co as we prepare for the P & P committee meeting in January.

8.  Discuss & Begin Planning for Facilitation Training for Steering in Early 2010
Eileen explained that there is usually a facilitation training for all the Co-chairs within the first few months of the year (February or March). She added that last year, we did not have such a training because of the tight timeline with the Plan.  Staff will investigate the possibility of the CDC Capacity Building provider conducting the training. Kathleen and Tracey suggested the following details about the training:

· Basic meeting facilitation
· Includes a piece on the different roles of the member

· Inclusion—Specifically, how to include quieter members

· Involve good/strong seasoned members into the process

· Have the facilitators brainstorm “difficult” situations that are relevant to our Council and committee work.

· The Co-chair role—how to distinguish between meaningful participation and dominating the conversation.

A member added that there should also be trainings on the Sunshine Ordinance and Roberts Rules of order. Eileen added that in the past, we have had Roberts Rules trainings during Council time.
9.  Review December 10. 2009 Council Agenda (Action item)
Eileen explained that the December HPPC meeting is the PIR training. The first 30 minutes will be Council business, and then at 3:30 the training will begin.  The training ends at 5:30, so that Co-chairs can distribute the certificates to members and consultants.  

A motion to approve the December 10th agenda was made by John with a second by Ben. The agenda was approved by roll call vote.
	Grant Colfax
	Y

	Isela González
	Y

	Ben Hayes
	Y

	John Newmeyer
	Y

	Frank Strona
	Absent

	Tonya Williams
	Absent

	
	

	Vincent Fuqua
	**********************

	Eileen Loughran
	**********************

	Israel Nieves
	**********************


10.  Closure, Summary, & Evaluation
· Isela reminded everyone to complete the online meeting evaluation.
· Isela asked members to clean up the area around their seat at the table.  There is a trashcan and a bin for recycling by the door.
11.  Adjournment
Meeting adjourned at 4:30 pm.
The next meeting will be on December 17, from 3:00-5:00 PM, 330A.
                                        (Note:  3rd Thursday due to Christmas holiday.)
Minutes prepared by Eileen Loughran and reviewed by Vincent Fuqua
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